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Water Management Permit Application

Received by the

Department of Environmental Protection

Southeast Regional Office

Bureau of Resource Protection

for the Cape Cod Basin

The Department of Environmental Protection will accept written comments on the Water Management permit application recently filed for permitting in the Cape Cod Basin.  The permit requested will authorize water withdrawals through November 30, 2010 under the Water Management Act (M.G.L. c. 21G).  Jeff Rose of DEP’s Southeast Regional Office (address below) will accept written comments filed by June 30, 2002.  

The Upper Cape Water Supply Cooperative at Camp Edwards on the Massachusetts Military Reservation (MMR) in Bourne and Sandwich has applied for a permit to withdraw a combined 3.0 million gallons per day (mgd) on an annual average daily basis from 3 wells at the Reservation.   The 3 wells are currently permitted to the Falmouth Water Department and will require that the wells be transferred to the Cooperative as part of this permit application process.  Each well is currently approved to withdraw a maximum of 1.0 mgd.  The Cooperative has requested to increase that maximum daily withdrawal volume to 1.5 mgd for each well.   The 3.0 mgd annual average requested will be used to meet the needs of Massachusetts Military Reservation and the surrounding communities with a regional supply designed to create flexibility, efficient supply of peak demand and a central emergency reserve for neighboring communities.   The Department will modified the existing Water Management Permits of those communities purchasing water from the Cooperative so that overall water use in those communities does not increase as result of these new sources, unless and until those communities apply for an increase in their own individual permit.   All three wells are located near the northern boundary of the MMR property.  Well #1 is located approximately 1,000 feet west of Cotuit Road (Route 130) at Latitude 41(43’15” and longitude 70(29’38”.  The 16-inch x 36-inch gravel pack well is 175 feet in depth.  Wells 2 & 3 are located approximately 2,800 feet and 2,500 feet, respectively, south of the Mid Cape Highway (Route 6).  Well 2 at Latitude 41(44’00” and longitude 70(30’27” and Well 3 at Latitude 41(44’10” and Longitude 70(30’45”.  Well #2 a 10-inch x 16-inch gravel pack well is 297 feet in depth.   Well #3 a 24-inch x 36-inch gravel pack well is 215 feet in depth.

All three wells are located within an area identified as Priority Habitat of Rare Species by the 2000-2001 Edition of the Massachusetts Natural Heritage Atlas. 


A copy of the application is available for review from 9:00AM -5:00 PM, Monday through Friday, at DEP’s Service Center, Southeast Regional Office, 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, MA 02347 (508) 946-2755.   A copy of the application is also available for review at the Mashpee Water District’s Office, 79 Industrial Park, Mashpee, MA (508) 477-6767.
This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872.
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